
PERRY JOHNSON, RICK FINNIN, DOUG ENGLISH, AND BOBDEMEULEMESTER

BOB NILSEN, ROGER NEKTON, CHARLES GRIFFIN, AND CHRIS PETRINI
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DICK WALSH AND ANNE THOMPSON

$10,000HOLE-IN-ONEMADE AT THE PRESERVEOUR FORESTGOLFTOURNAMENT

A
brilliant blue, cloud-free sky and a high of 49°F
made for a spectacular day of golf on Sunday,
December 9, 2017 for the sixth annual Preserve

Our Forest Golf Tournament to benefit The Walthour-
Moss Foundation. Seventy-four golfers, a record for the
tournament, teed off just before noon at the historic
Donald Ross Mid-Pines Country Club course in Southern
Pines.  

An hour into the tournament Rick Finnin, playing on the
Banixx Horse and Pet Care team, struck gold by sinking a
164 yard hole-in-one on Hole 2 to win the $10,000 hole-in-
one prize.  Mr. Finnin’s amazing shot, combined with
other great shots made by team members Bob
DeMeulemester, Doug English, and Perry Johnson,
secured the tournament win for the Banixx team with a
score of forty-five. 

Second place went to Matt Oldroyd, Rob Carpenter,
Leighton Schwob, and Rob Thomas in a tie breaker over
three other teams.  Jeremy Musgrave took home the prize
for the longest drive on Hole 1 and Todd Phillips was
closest to the pin on Hole 11.

At registration, each golfer was given a WMF logo pint
glass stuffed with chocolates, candy canes, and WMF
poker chip ball markers.  A drawing for door prizes sent
most players home with additional loot. Door prizes
included green and cart fees from various local golf
courses, wine from Bacco Selections, a gift certificate for
dinner at The Sly Fox, cookies from Sweety Sweet
Bakeries, dinner at Vito’s Pizzeria of Pinehurst, and
pottery from Irene Russell to name a few. Our thanks to
all the prize donors for their generosity. 

Thank you to Dick Walsh, who did an outstanding job
organizing the tournament and gathering prizes.  Special
thanks to Leigh Allen for securing sponsors and door
prizes. The 2017 tournament was the most successful to
date and grossed over $19,000.00 which will be used to
preserve and protect the longleaf pine habitat stewarded
by The Walthour-Moss Foundation. 
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Aberdeen Supply Company
Leigh Allen and Neil Schwartzberg

Jackie and Rick Allenbaugh
Arrowwood Farm
Leslie Baldwin

Barn Door Consignments
Cabin Branch Tack Shop
Cathy and David Carter

D. Bradley Charles Fencing Company
Alister K. Chick and 

Edward Jones Investments
Marianne and Jeff Chulay

Broadus Combs and Combs Tax Service
Jo-An DeSell and 

DeSell and Co. Realty Group
Nancy Doubleday and Greg Goff 

Doug’s Auto Center
The Fresh Market

Cassie and Steve Gavin
Alice and Marshall Glass
Sharon and Jim Granito

Hawkins and Hawkins Fine Jewelry Design
The Insurance Center
Kendyl and Eric Janis

Jay-Kar Contracting, Inc. and 
John Wiedmer
JMcLaughlin

Knowlbrook Farms, Inc.
Stephen Later

Liles Farrier Service
Susan and Kris Lindamood
Bridget and Colin MacNair

Fred McCashin
Andrea and Dick Moore
Jane and Daniel Pajak

Cindy and Dennis Paules
Pony Espresso

Pops and Domino
Claire Reid

Irene and Mike Russell
Southern Pines Equine Associates

Blair Spencer
Henry Spencer

Virginia C. Thomasson, CPA, PLLC
Patricia Tocco

White Rabbit Catering
Elaine Zelch

Bacco Selections
The Bakehouse

Burney True Value Hardware
The Country Bookshop
Dick’s Sporting Goods

Dormie Club
Ed’s Gun Shop
Gail Gittleson

Foxfire Golf Course and Resort
Golf Augusta of North Carolina

Gulley’s Garden Center
Hyland Golf Club

Java Bean Plantation and 
Roasting Company
Knollwood Fairways
Legacy Golf Links

Longleaf Golf and Family Club
Midland Golf Club

Landon and Daniel Nesser
Pine Needles Lodge and Golf Club

Robert’s Golf
Irene Russell

Sandhills Feed Supply Company
Sanford Golf Club
Seven Lakes Golf 

The Sly Fox
Southern Pines Golf Club

Sweet Basil
Sweety Sweets Bakery
Talamore Golf Club

Thai Orchid Restaurant
Anne and Rick Thompson
Vito’s Pizzeria of Pinehurst

The Walthour-Moss Foundation
Whispering Pines Golf Club
Whispering Woods Golf Club

Peter Winkelman

THANK YOU TO THE PRESERVE OUR FOREST GOLF TOURNAMENT

SPONSORS AND PRIZE DONORS!

HOLE SPONSORS PRIZE DONORS
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TERRY AND CHARLIE COOK, PAT RUDIG AND JASON BIRDSALL
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The Walthour-Moss Foundation will conduct prescribed
burns on approximately 900 acres in 2018.  Our prescribed
burn teams started burning in late January and will
continue through June.  On burn days, we will send an
email notice along with a map of the area, post the
information on our Facebook page and post notices at
major Foundation entrances.  For your safety, we request
that you do not ride, walk or drive through the burn area
while it is being burned or for several days after the burn.

2018 Prescribed Burn Plan

1. North Country, Aiken Road
2. COMPLETE North Country, Furr Road
3. COMPLETE, North Country, Furr Road/Moor
Meadow
4. North Country, Sweetheart Lake towards Furr Road
5. North Country, Sweetheart Lake/Youngs Road  
6. Main Foundation, May Street, Keatings Head, and Fire-
lane 2
7. Main Foundation, Firelane 1 ext. 
8. Main Foundation, Homesite Hill
9. COMPLETE Main Foundation, Firelane 1, Firelane 2
and Yadkin Road
10. Main Foundation, Long Branch, Firelane 2, Youngs
Road

2018 PRESCRIBED BURN PLAN WMF TURNS 40 IN 2018

2018 marks the fortieth anniversary of the first gift of land
received by The Walthour-Moss Foundation and forty years
of focusing on our mission to preserve open land, protect and
improve wildlife habitat and provide a place for equestrian
purposes. 

In the early 1970s, at a time when many people their age were
thinking of and planning for retirement, Virginia Walthour
“Ginnie” Moss and  William Ozelle “Pappy” Moss were
making plans to forever preserve the land they had owned
and stewarded for more than thirty years.  They chose to
create a nonprofit corporation to make the land available to
the public and to give the organization the ability to receive
tax-deductible contributions for both expansion and
maintenance.

Pappy Moss died in 1976 but his legacy lives on.  On March
22, 1978, The Walthour-Moss Foundation received a deed to
1,739 acres of land, a bequest from Pappy’s estate,  which
became the first tract of land to be owned by The Walthour-
Moss Foundation. Ginnie Moss subsequently donated an
additional 717 acres of open land during her lifetime to The
Walthour-Moss Foundation and upon her death in 2006 left
a bequest of another 114 acres. 

We are forever grateful to Ginnie and Pappy Moss for
creating The Walthour-Moss Foundation and for instilling
the importance of land preservation in our equestrian
community and we are proud to be celebrating forty years
of land preservation in 2018.



$91,000
Lyell and Brian McMerty

$15,000
Blue Moon Farm

$14,000 - $14,999
Fred McCashin

$13,000 - $13,999
Cindy and Dennis Paules

$10,000 - $12,999
Rod Lynch
Edith Overly

Kathy and Chris Virtue
Anne and Dick Webb

$8,000 - $9,999
Cathy and David Carter

$7,000 - $7,999
The Peter and Nancy Doubleday 

Foundation

$6,000 - $6,999
Rhonda and Alan Dretel
Cassie and Steve Gavin

Neil Schwartzberg

$5,000 - $5,999
Elaine Baillie

Shirley and John Gaither
Stephen Later

Rosa and Ralph Ronalter
Hillary Simpson
Wendy Smithson

Kathryn and Jock Tate
Steve and Denise Vanderwoude

$4,000 - $4,999
Pam Mahony 

A.B. & J. Noyes Foundation

$3,000 - $3,999
Jackie and Rick Allenbaugh

Annie Eldridge and Cap Kane
Rad Holton

Linda and Marc Townsend
Caroline and Wade Young

$2,000 - $2,999
The George T. Baker Foundation, Inc.

Ray and Barbara Baker Beahn
Grace Bozick
Jay Bozick

The Donald and Elizabeth 
Cooke Foundation

Jo-An DeSell
Anne Faircloth and Frederick Dufour

Martha and Clay Dunnagan
Michael Edie

Katherine and William Gansner
Alice and Marshall Glass

Robin Greenwood
Kendyl and Eric Janis
Ceci and Wade Liner

Lynn and Buck McGugan
Andrea and Dick Moore

Julie and Christopher Petrini
Claire Reid

Irene and Michael Russell
Paul Shoffeitt

Perci and Don Warren
Elaine Zelch

$1,000 - $1,999
Joann Williams and Joseph Agresta

Nancy and Anderson Baker
Anne and Butch Bessette
Betsy and Larry Best

Amy Bresky
Carol and Dan Butler
Patricia Cameron
Dick Cavedo

Maryann and Brad Charles
Marianne and Jeff Chulay
Alison and Adrian Coates
Aggie and David Cohen
Terry and Charlie Cook

Fran Cornatzer
Mrs. Robert H. Crompton III

Marcia Eaton
May and Denny Emerson
Becky and Nelson Garnett
Sharon and Jim Granito

Lori and Jim Heim
Maureane Hoffman

Blaine Holland
The T. Lloyd Kelly Foundation

Marnie and Harvey Kohn
Brynne Lincoln and Chris Peterson

Susan and Kris Lindamood
Tammy and Greg Lyne

Bridget and Colin MacNair
Meredith and David Mannheim

Henry Marrow
Jamie McDevitt

Hunter McMillan, Jr.
Parker and Ed Minchin

Babette and Norman Minery
Lesa and Wayne Moore

Bobbie and Punky Mudge
Dana Norquist
Rod Ongjoco
Gwen Parkins
John Pavan

Douglas and Heidi Grimm Powell
Betsy Rainoff

Kim and Bryan Rosenberg
Angela Royal

Randi and Frank Sabatino
Priscilla and John Sabol

Cameron and Lincoln Sadler
Gigi Schofield

Jennifer and Robert Seals
Janet and Jeff Sizelove
Gay and Jerry Smith

Linda and Larry Spence
Mary P. Stephenson

Angie and Dennis Tally
Debi and Lance Taylor

Ginny and Keith Thomasson
Anne and Rick Thompson

Patricia Tocco
Lisa Tolnitch

Donna and Dick Verrilli
Jane and John Wagstaff
Susan and Charlie Wain
Phyllis and Keith White

Maureen and Joseph Wurzel

Lisa and Matthew Oldroyd
Patricia Richardson and 

Hans Antonsson
Kathryn and Ralph Saunders

Robin and Bill Savoie
Gigi and Jim Secky

Mari Secrist
Barbara Sedwick
Linda Selbach

Susan and Danny Stallings
Beth and Ted Stevens
Shelly and John Talk

Ted Taws
Danielle and George Veasy
Chris and Alan Wilson

$100 - $249
Molly Ayers
Lita Bader

Leslie Baldwin
Madeline and Tom Barry

Jennifer Batts
Allister Chick
Broadus Combs

Susie and Bob Cook
Robert Costello
Kate Dunlap

Melina Efthimiadis, DVM
Jan Ellis

Diana Farr
Elizabeth Forbes Mangrum
Fran and Wayne Gertz
Joyce and Phillip Giles

Greg Goff
Mary and Bill Gozzi

Teresa and George Graham
Charles Griffin

Cara and Mike Hardinger
Patricia Heuckeroth
Sara and John Hoover
Leigh and Jeff Hotujec
Lee and Joan Howard

Nancy Howe
Karleen Hubley
Alison Ives

Naomi Johnson
Rachel Jurgens
Kerry Kaylor
Thomas Kelly

Teri and David Kilarski
Tracy and Brian Lenehan
Jackie and Phillip Lewis

Galen Miller
Kathy and Roger Nekton
Lisa and James Nicol
Rosie and Ed Nolan

Barb Oslund and Rich Quinlan
Jane and Daniel Pajak

Sandra and Randall Phillips
Nan and Dan Pieroni

Susan Poulton
Wendy and Steve Preble

Susan Reese
George Rhodes
Robert Rolfs
Robert Russell
Anne Sand

Gail and Jonathan Scott
Brenda Sears
Brent Sexton
Janet Sharp

Pamela Silverman and Mark Whalen

Jane and John Simon
Sue and Buck Smithson

Lizzie Snow
Paul Striberry
Diane Tate

Tracy and Peter Theran
Ann Marie and David Thornton

Pat Tighe
Stacey Traviglia

Lesley and John Trevor
Pamela Wagner

Jane Hunter Walsh
Richard Walsh
Robert Walsh
Gindy White
Stuart White

Mickey and George Wirtz
Nicole Zardus

$50 - $99
Karen Barbour and Daniel Schubert

Pat and Joe Belskie
Marjorie Bender
Tori Bradsher
Tempe Brown
Rachael Burt
Joann Crockett
Julie Davis

Kathy and Marc Daymude
Becky and Rick Derose

Cricket Gentry
Caroline Gray

Kaye and Brian Handlon
Cary Kennedy
Jane Kushy

Tammy and Chris Leber
Diane and Bill Logan
Brooke and PJ Maiello

Suda McNeill
Julie Molgaard

Crissy and Thomas Neville
Randy Notestine
Patricia Ostlund

Leslie and Christian Philip
Missy and Frank Quis

Katheen Rigg
Judy and Lee Rink
Emily Roberts
Hilda Robinson

Geralen and Philip Scalia
Carmalee Scarpitti
Tracey Scheltinga

Linda Shaw
Susy Shearer

Martha and Russ Simmons
Patricia and Jerry Stone

Ruth Sturley
Helen Thomas and Curt Meadows

Dawn Turnley
Tedi and Skip Vail
Christine Williams

Mary Helen and David Young
Starr Zabel

$1 - $49
Liz Aboody
Pam Adams
Heather Aloor

Amanda Anderson
Shelley and Ed Aswad

Vicki Austin
Jackie Barrows

Ginger Bauerband
Wendy Beaver
Polly Black
Jo Boucher

Denise Brown
Nicole Bruce
Rob Carpenter
Charlotte Castle
Ellen Chaney
Kellie Cochran
Mary Cody
Kira Connor
Rachel Crabill
Kevin Cremins
Debra Dangelo
Gwen Dean

Noeleen and Tom Doonan
Carlynn Dotson
Karin Draxl

Linda Emerson
Doug English
Linda Falls

Delores and Eric Fearrington
Dennie Frailey

Jeanne Gallagher
Karen Gollins
Donna Gump
Derek Harkema
Karen Havis

Andy Hundley
Mary Hunter
Ulrike Jackson
Perry Johnson
Peggy Jones

The Kane Family
Tindall Knotts
Stacy Laws
Mary Jo Lent
Gary Lergner

Brandy Longmire
Hope Lucas

Cherie Manderino
Kris and Jen Martinez
Denis McCullough

Sherry Millis
Jamie Mitchell
Laura Molzon
Julie Blume Nye
Anita O'Connor

The Park-Gnirss Family
Daniel Prevette

Sarah Ray
Christina Reynolds
Gloria Ripperton

Ines Ritter
Linda Robertson
Kyla Roeber

Mary Rosebush
Elizabeth Ryan
Susan Scheifly

Janine Schroeder
Gail Sebile

Cynthia Shear
Abby Shultis
Debra Smith
Ricky Smith

Annie Snelgrove
Helene Solimando
Kim Stoddard
Rebecca Stone
Randall Swaim
Deena Tiches

THE WALTHOUR-MOSS FOUNDATION IS VERY GRATEFUL TO THE FOLLOWING DONORS

WITH THEIR CONTRIBUTIONS THEY ACKNOWLEDGE THE IMPORTANCE OF OUR MISSION AND THEIR APPRECIATION OF THE LAND. 

JANUARY 1, 2017 - DECEMBER 31, 2017

$500 - $999
Arleene Bearak
Janie Boland

Ellen and Ed Bradford
Marcia and Don Bryant
Lin and John Burgess

Tia Chick and Craig Stokes
Katie Cochran

Tayloe Compton
Deborah and Marvin Covault

Suzanne Daughtridge
Bonnie and Bob Dougherty
Linda and Henry Dreher

Helen and Charles DuBose, Jr.
Marj and Timothy Dwyer

Barbara Edwards
Effie and Nick Ellis
Susan and Giff Fisher

Susan Gaines
Mary Griffith

Maureen and Paul Grippa
Joan Harper

Martha and Thomas Hart
Jean Rae and Hugh Hinton
Ilene and Michael Keatley

Lisa Kivett
Monica and Mike Lipomi

Corine and Peter Longanbach
Sandy McShea and Barry Dumser

Carol Minker
Moore County Hounds

Renee and Thomas Morgan
Sofie Moyle

Jamie O'Rourke
Patricia and George Parker
Marianne and Bob Price
Sassy and Kevin Riley

Arlene and Sid Shachnow
Barbara Sherman

Lisa and Jenna Taylor
Claudette and Tim Turk

Kelly Valdes
Jan Van Fossen

Mark Weissbecker
Audrey Wiggins
Lefreda Williams

Mary Anne and Peter Winkelman

$250 - $499
Lynda Boone
Joanie Bowden

Sue and Bruce Buckley
Mariann Byknish

Amilda and Jay Coffman
Denise Krauza and Jesse Coyle

Mary and Dell Dembosky
Helen Kalevas and Todd Dickinson

Germaine and Phill Elkins
Linda Gibbs

Wendy and Carl Good
Teresa Graham
Dottie Greenleaf

Kathy and Thomas Gurley
Art Hopper

Anne Huberth
Paula and Robert Johnson

Jeff Liles
Diane McKay
Kevin McNeilly
Sam Musgrave

Martha and Bob Nilsen
Suzana and Ting Pau Oei

Nancy Tomlinson
Andrew Turk

Donna Murphy Turner
Tammy Watson
Jaime Wedel

Zarah Wetmore
Elizabeth Whitman
Cynthia Williams
Valerie Yarborough
Christine Zeger

BUSINESS DONORS

$10,000+
Knowlbrook Farms Inc.

$3,000+
Lee Brick and Tile Co.

$2,000+
Cabin Branch Tack Shop 

BTIG, LLC
Hound Partners

DeSell and Co. Realty Group

$1,000+
Aberdeen Exterminating
Buckhorn Farm, LLC

Carolina Horse Park Foundation
D. Bradley Charles Fencing Co.

David A. McDaniel Electrical Contractor
Exxon Mobil Corporation

Tammy and Greg Lyne, Realtors
McDevitt Town and Country Properties

Moore Equine Feed & Supply

$500+
Ashten's 

Foundation Equine 
Mobile Medicine and Dentistry

General Timber, Inc.
Nesser Trucking

Velocity Broadband
White Rabbit Catering

Audrey Wiggins, Realtor

$250+
Beautopia Hair, Face and Body Spa

Liles Farrier Service
Running Start Horse Trials

Webb & Coyle, PLLC

$100+
195 American Fusion Cuisine
Aberdeen Supply Company

Bacco Selections
Barn Door Consignments

Combs Tax Service
Doug's Auto Center
Events 2 America
The Fresh Market

Hawkins and Hawkins 
Fine Jewelry Design
Innovate Real Estate
The Insurance Center

Jay-Kar Contracting Inc.
JMcLaughlin

Johnson and Johnson
Nolan Heating & Cooling, Inc. 

Pony Espresso
Southern Pines Equine Associates, P.L.L.C.

Sport of Horses LLC
Virginia C. Thomasson, CPA, PLLC



FEBRUARY 2018 PAGE 6

THANK YOU TO OUR IN-KIND DONORS

The Walthour-Moss Foundation is grateful to each and every
contributor.  We have worked hard to ensure the accuracy of our
current listing.  However, if your name is listed incorrectly or 

was not listed, we sincerely  apologize and ask you 
to please bring it to our attention.

Leigh Allen
Bacco Selections

The Bakehouse and Cafe
Joan and Ron Baldwin
Lin and John Burgess

Burney True Value Hardware
Katie Cochran

Claudia Coleman
The Country Bookshop

Dave’s Dirty Dogs
Dave’s Tree Service and Caleb Swope

Dick's Sporting Goods
Dormie Club

Driveway Dogs Mobile Grooming
Ed's Gun Shop

Foxfire Golf Course
Shirley and John Gaither

Gail Gittleson
Golf Augusta of North Carolina

Ramsey Fisher
Gulley's Garden Center

House of Lights
Hyland Hills Golf Club
James Creek Cider House

Kendyl Janis
The Java Bean Plantation and Roasting Co.

Craig Kellogg
Knollwood Fairways and Driving Range

Stephen Later
Legacy Golf Links

Maddy and Susan Lehman
Longleaf Golf and Family Club

Mac’s Tree Service
Moore County Hounds

Landon and Daniel Nesser
Dennis Paules

Pine Needles Lodge and Golf Club
Marcie and David Quist

Robert's Golf Shop
Cameron and Lincoln Sadler

Sandhills Feed Supply Company
Sanford Golf Club
Neil Schwartzberg

Seven Lakes Golf Club
The Sly Fox

Betty and Peter Snow
Southern Pines Golf Club

Susan Stallings
Sweet Basil

Talamore Golf Club
Kathryn and Jock Tate
Thai Orchid Restaurant

Anne and Rick Thompson
Vito's Pizzeria of Pinehurst

Michael Warren
Whispering Pines Country Club
Whispering Woods Golf Club

Keith White
Peter Winkelman

Elaine Zelch

BILL GOZZI, RANDALL PHILLIPS, TODD PHILLIPS, AND BRENT SEXTON

LANNY LEONARD, ANDY HIGGINS, GIFF FISHER, AND GEORGE PARKER

JIM FISHER, GALEN MILLER, DAN KELLY, AND ROBERT JOHNSON
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ROBERT RUSSELL, DICK VERRILLI, ARLEENE BEARAK, AND DENNIS PAULES
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WMF 2018 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

APRIL 21, 2018
HORSE COUNTRY HOEDOWN

Yee Haw and Giddy Up! Boots and jeans are
welcome at the Horse Country Hoedown on
Saturday, April 21 from 5:30 pm until 9:30 pm.  

Hope y'all will join us for a toe-tapping, boot-
stomping, knee-slapping, horse-loving good time
in support of The Walthour-Moss Foundation.
Tickets are $100 per person, $200 per couple, or
$500 per host ticket.  For tickets, please visit our
website at www.walthour-moss.org, call 910-695-
7811 or email director@walthour-moss.org.

MAY 15, 2018
ANNUAL MEETING

The Walthour-Moss Foundation annual meeting
will be held at Lyell’s Meadow on Tuesday, 
May 15 at 5:00 pm. The community is invited to
join us for an update on the Foundation's current
activities. 

MAY 19, 2018
SPRING TRAIL RIDE AND CARRIAGE DRIVE
On Saturday, May 19, enjoy a spring ride or carriage
drive on the trails of The Walthour-Moss
Foundation.  Two separately marked trails, one for
riders and one for carriage drivers, will  start and end
at Lyell’s Meadow. Trails open from 8:00 am until
11:30 am.  $25 per person entry fee includes lunch.
Lunch will be served from 11:30 am until 12:30 pm
and includes choice of hot dog or hamburger as well
as chips, drink, and dessert.  Sign up by May 4th and
receive a complimentary WMF bandana. Proceeds
benefit the WMF Trail Repair Fund. 

JUNE 9, 2018
WMF FUN DOG SHOW

On Saturday, June 9, please join us at Lyell’s
Meadow for our fabulously fun dog show. Classes
to include Cutest, Best Trick, Best Coiffed, Junior
Handler, Look Alike, Best Rescue, and Best in
Show! $5 per class. 

Online entries accepted from June 1 through June
7th. Entries will also be accepted on the day of the
show starting at 8:30 am. The fun dog show starts
at 9:00 am.

OCTOBER 7, 2018
HORSE COUNTRY SOCIAL

Come one, come all, and join us for the seventh
annual Horse Country Social on Sunday, October 7
from 12:00 pm until 3:00 pm at Lyell’s Meadow.
Tickets available for purchase by mail, phone and
online starting August 1. Ticket price $35 per adult
and $15 per child.

OCTOBER 28, 2018
TRICK AND TREAT TRAIL RIDE

Starting from Lyell’s Meadow, the Trick-and-Treat
Trail Ride through The Walthour-Moss Foundation
will be held on Sunday, October 28 starting fromt
Lyell’s Meadow.  A marked trail decorated in
Halloween style will be open to riders from 9:00 am
to 3:00 pm. Carriages are welcome from 2:00 pm to
3:00 pm. Gallop like a ghoul, trot along like Ichabod
Crane, or walk and wander. There will be no time
limit. Costumes are optional. Two costume contests
will be held. Funds raised are tax-deductible and
will be used for The Walthour-Moss Foundation
trail repair.  Plan to bring a picnic lunch or
purchase food at our on-site concession stand.

DECEMBER 9, 2018 
PRESERVE OUR FOREST 
GOLF TOURNAMENT

Attention Golfers!  The seventh annual Preserve
Our Forest Golf Tournament will be held at Mid
Pines Inn and Golf Club on Sunday, December 9.
Please stay tuned for further details!
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SAVE  THE  DATE !

The Walthour-Moss Foundation is a 501(c)(3) tax exempt organization.

For more information, please contact Landon Russell at 910-695-7811
or via email at director@walthour-moss.org or logon to our website at
www.walthour-moss.org.

The Walthour-Moss Foundation

Post Office Box 1794

Southern Pines, NC 28388

HORSE COUNTRY 
HOEDOWN

APRIL 21, 2018

ANNUAL MEETING
MAY 15, 2018
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